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   Summer is right around the corner and I know it is quickly ap-
proaching because I have already been involved in two outstanding 
volunteer efforts in the Pikes Peak Region. The first was a city- wide 
crew leader training put on by Colorado Springs Parks, Recreation 
and Cultural Services (CSPR&CS), Friends of Red Rock Canyon, 
Rocky Mountain Field Institute (RMFI) and Friends of The Peak. This 
effort grew out of the annual crew leader trainings that many of 
these groups have been doing and the recognition that our crew 
leaders make volunteer projects possible. It was a great event that 
was well organized and provided some memorable experiences. Check 
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   The second event revolved around the Manitou Incline. Even 
though it is not legal yet it was time to get out there and do a little 
work. Incline Friends and CSPR&CS led the event with support from 
FOTP and REI. We focused on closing the social trails around the 
Barr Trail parking lot and putting up a fence. This was a phenomenal 
event and really cleaned up the area around the parking lot. It was 
also strange how many people had to be directed to the trail that 
leads to the Incline (Southeast corner of the parking lot, but I know 
you all knew that). Hopefully, the signs will help to point everyone in 
the right direction Ą that is, to start at the bottom. 
   Speaking of the Incline, there is still a lot to do to get it open. The 
Incline Friends and CSPR&CS have been working hard with the 
COG, CSU and the Forest Service to address all the outstanding is-
sues. It is getting close, but look for a lot more opportunities to get 
involved. We will probably be adding a work day to the calendar to 
reroute the social trail from the top of the Incline to Barr Trail. The 
goal with that work will be to improve the trail and make it less of an 
ankle breaker. More to come! 
   These events really pointed out to me that the 2012 season is offi-
cially under way. Friends of The Peak has a lot on the calendar so 
check out page 5. You will have a huge impact on one of your favorite 
trails and meet some of the new crew leaders. 

Mike Cotter, President, FOTP 

http://www.fotp.com
http://www.trailsandopenspaces.org
http://www.trailsandopenspaces.org
http://www.openspacevolunteers.org
http://www.openspacevolunteers.org
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=9G3AYJF9KYW4E
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   On May 12th Friends of The Peak had the opportunity to get involved in a very special event in the 
Pikes Peak Region Ą namely, a legal work day in support of the Manitou Incline. This was put on by 
the Incline Friends, CSPR&CS, REI and Friends of The Peak. Over the years many volunteer hours 
have been put into maintaining the Incline, but these have been under the radar and without the 
blessing of any of the owners of the Incline. This all changed on May 12th. 
   If you think back to May 12th you will remember that we had a great week of weather leading into 
that Saturday. Saturday opened with sub 40 degree weather, 70% chance of rain and no sun to be 
seen. The water was welcome, but as a volunteer leader you dread this weather because it will cause 
your volunteer numbers to plummet and make it a miserable day for those who do turn out. How-
ever, we had about 50 hearty souls turn out for the event. They were rewarded with seven hours of 
rain- free weather, two hours of sun, and one project that will be remembered for a long time. 

   The Incline needs a lot of work, but this 
project was focused on redirecting people 
to use the trail that was constructed last 
year that leads from the Barr Trail parking 
lot to the bottom of the Incline. To do this 
we had to close the social trails leading 
due north and east out of the parking lot 
and put up a ton of fencing. Usually you 
would say that putting up the fencing was 
the easy part because it is close to the 
parking lot, but it was all done by hand. 
This included 30- inch- deep holes. Post 
hole diggers were the bane of my existence 
in high school and again they came back to 
haunt me. However, that was the easy part! 

   Another group put a fence in along 
the Incline where the social trails met 
the Incline. Hauling the posts and 
rails up that far was a feat within it-
self, but they also ripped out the old 
steps on the social trail and had to 
dig holes along the Incline ties. No 
fun at all, but they did a great job 
and it looks fabulous. 














